SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING MINUTES – 9/21/05

ATTENDANCE:  Randy Gordon, Mardeen Gordon, Ralph Aguayo, Dave Bustichi, Craig Floyd, Judy Brown-Kuhn, Ed Brown-Kuhn, Joe Primeau, Kari Miles, Karen Barton, Jim Kinder, Steven Shabry, Anita Stoddart, Kati Adams, Linda Landers, Erica Olsen, Cathy Herrera, Phil Adams

Craig called the meeting to order at 7:10.

Kati made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting. The motion was seconded and the minutes were approved.

Judy reported that as of August 24 we had a bank balance of $24,000.  She noted that the check for the bleachers was lost. Judy will get cashiers check and deliver it. This will ensure that the money is deducted from the account and she will be able to close the books as of 9/22/05.

The question was asked if there was a list of open tasks that need to be filled. Per Craig there is a list online. Kati and Craig will make sure the list is updated.  

There was discussion about getting more people involved in the tasks that need to be done. Dave would like a list (not online)  He offered to do articles in the local paper.

Judy made the point that one of the drawbacks of the board meetings is that they last too long. She commented that we limit commentary from each individual to 5 minutes.

Mardeen said that she would get a list of tasks needed and we can pass out during signups.

Board position of president – Craig announced that he is stepping down as president. He said one person has expressed interest in being board president.  That person is Linda Landers.   Linda told all attendees a little about herself.  Judy nominated Linda. Kati seconded the motion. Linda will be the SLV Little League Board President at the close of the meeting of 9/21/05.  

Secretary – Kati nominated Karen Barton to the position of Secretary. Joe seconded the motion. Karen was approved.

Treasurer – Judy will remain treasurer. 

Permits – Craig is talking to Julie Haff about permits.

Fall Ball – Approximate 32 kids are signed up. Craig estimates that there will be about 50 kids, as some of the kids could not attend the first practice. Craig and Kati are continuing to get calls from parents regarding Fall Ball.  Fall Ball ends October 23.

T-Shirts – Kati is in the process of obtaining 3 quotes. 

Snack Bar – Judy’s report – The League’s portion of the Snack Bar profits was $4,113.34.

Dave offered to run the snack bar.  Judy would like more accountability for the snack bar. Currently there is none. Dave will supply invoices for food. We will need to resolve the Pony League side of accountability.

There has been a certain amount of frustration regarding the snack bar. Profits are split with Pony League but Pony does not spend as much time working the snack bar as Little League does. 

Motion made  that Dave will run the snack bar. Judy seconded the motion. Motion approved. 

Mardeen – banners, ask Mardeen

Mardeen & Kari will put up sandwich boards. One will be put on Mt.Herman & Graham Hill Road and the other will be put on the corner of Highway 9 & Big Basin Way. Boards will be put up on 10/10/05.

Pitching mound – Craig reported that the new pitching mound is at Valley Sports.  He will talk to equipment manager about cleaning up shed so that he can put the pitching mound in the shed.

All Star Apparel – It was brought up that some people are missing hats, etc. Kari also brought up the quality of the apparel. Craig told Kari to have people that have issues to contact him. 

All Star pins – We will put on January Agenda.

Scholarship amounts – Judy reported that last year we lost over $2,000 in registration fees that paid 0 for their players. This year we discussed having a minimum fee for families requesting a scholarship. Motion was made to charge a minimum of $30 for families requesting scholarships.  If the family cannot afford the $30.00 they can submit a letter to the Board at which point a decision will be made.

Kati wanted to discuss registration fees.  We decided that regular registration fee would be $70. $90 is the late fee.  Registration dates will be:

10/26 – Boulder Creek Elementary

10/29 – SLE Multi purpose room

Late fee will start from 12/05/05.

Motion was made to proceed  with these registration dates. Motion seconded. Motion approved.

Kati suggested we offer a drawing for a champagne brunch for 2 at Chaminade (this was a prize that was donated to the League last year for our barbeque. It was not used because we received the donation after the raffle took place.

Other dates discussed were the ABC camp dates. It was decided that ABC camp would be help 12/10 and 12/11.  (Note: the dates had to be changed to 12/3 and 12/4 because of a conflict)

Tryouts January 14 and January 21. 

Draft will be January 29.

There was a discussion implementing Bulk Mail as it would be cheaper to do our mass mailings.  Motion was made to do Bulk Mail. Motion seconded and approved. Linda will get license necessary for this.

It was decided that we would send out the school flyers on 10/17/05. 

Postcards for registration would be sent out by 10/14/05

Postcards for tryouts would be sent out by 11/28/05.

Second school flyer to be sent out 1/9/06.

(Homeschools should also be included)

ABC camp- Kati will talk to Scotts Valley and Live Oak to see if they will host.  There needs to be a minimum of 50 kids signed up in order to break even.  

Possible fundraisers were discussed at length.  Craig & Kati both pointed out that the players can actively participate in only 1 fundraiser per season.  We discussed candy, car washes, SJ  Giants tickets.  Motion was made that candy would be our main fundraiser. Motion was seconded and approved. This motion was made with the understanding that we could do extra fundraisers that the kids would not be directly involved in (for example parents selling SJ Giants tickets).  Cathy Herrera and Kari Miles will handle the fundraiser. Candy buyout is $30.

We discussed the No Smoking policy at all Little League functions.  It was decided that the managers and coaches set a good example by not smoking at League functions and this should be stressed to all managers. Also discussed at the same time was no dogs on school property and at Highlands. Dogs should not be on the fields (leashed or unleashed) during LL games and practices. This includes dugouts, bleaches, etc. Little League is renting these fields.

The new bleachers were discussed. We will solicit help from Little League parents to help set up the bleachers.

We also discussed the new football field and track. We will solicit help as needed for this projects as well.

We had a very long discussion about the new draft policy & league restructure. A copy of the recommendation is attached. The main concern in regards to the changes was younger kids not playing at a competitive level.  After the discussion Joe made a motion to accept the recommendation, motion was seconded and approved with 1 opposed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55pm

NEXT MEETING 10/19/05 

